



Township of Pittsgrove

*989 Centerton Road
Pittsgrove, NJ 08318*

www.pittsgrovetownship.com

*Telephone:
(856) 358-2300*

*Facsimile:
(856) 358-3055*

Recreation Advisory Committee Agenda August 1, 2022 7:30 PM

- A. Meeting Called to Order at 7:33 by Tim Hack.
- B. Pledge of Allegiance
- C. Statement of Compliance with Open Public Meetings Act: The New Jersey Open Public Meeting law was enacted to ensure the rights of the public to have advance notice of and to attend the meetings of the public bodies at which any business affecting their interest is discussed or acted upon. In accordance with the provisions of this Act, the Pittsgrove Township Recreation Committee has caused notice of this meeting to be published by notifying the Clerk of the Township of Pittsgrove and having the date, time, and place thereof posted in the Pittsgrove Township Municipal Building, The Daily Journal and the Elmer Times.
- D. Roll Call: Present: Timothy Hack, Cheryl Berwick, Bruce Ricards, Harry Snyder, Jodi Mavroff, Meghan Hack, Kevin Yeagle, Kevin Haines, Bill Schmidt Absent: Jason Berks, Matt Berger, Lori Young
- E. Cheryl Berwick motioned to approve the July minutes. Bruce seconded the motion. All in favor.
- F. Old Business
 - a. Open spots to fill on RAC- posted on FB. No new response.
 - b. Pond at Deer Pen/Electric- discussed at the committee meeting. Talk to Harry about getting the ball rolling on that. Harry will talk to Chuck tomorrow. TC voted and passed a resolution to partner with the Ike Foundation. Do they need the aeration system before they stock the pond? We don't want to make it age exclusive but will have events that are geared toward the younger crowd. Discussed possibly a sign that says "Kids' Fishing Pond" but there won't be policing about it.
- G. New Business
 - a. Need sponsors for Trunk or Treat prizes and Holiday Light Contest Prizes- Meg drafted a mailer to send to local businesses. Meg will send the draft to the committee for edit suggestions.

- b. Food Vendor Form for 2023 Pittsgrove Day is almost ready to go. Need updated fee schedule to include. Kevin is working on a fee schedule with the solicitor. We may have a \$250 for Pittsgrove Day.
- c. Tents- budget to replace. We have had a shared service agreement with Deerfield. They don't use them often. Harry will get the prices and we will discuss next meeting.
- d. Trunk or Treat- Kevin Yeagle reached out to Fred Allen- he said football would be able to have a food stand there. Need to reach out to Matt Berger about soccer too. Cheryl would like to ask for Sal's pizza. Harry will DJ for the event. It could be nice to have coffee or hot chocolate.
- e. Cheryl brought up the state of playgrounds. The contract has been awarded and they are starting tomorrow to cut back both sides of the walking path. It should be done by Friday.
- f. In the interest of trying to promote barrel fighting at Pittsgrove Day, we are going to improve it. We need two cables instead of just one. We need something that allows the barrel to move more smoothly.

H. Public Comment- none

I. Communications- none

J. For Your Information

- a. Next Meeting- September 12, 2022

K. Cheryl made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:08 PM. Harry seconded the motion. All approved.